
Newbury Township Park Board 
 

Meeting Minutes 
August 9, 2018,  
Oberland Park 

Present: Judy Barnhart, Wayne Mansfield, Carol Draybek, Mark Fritch, Jim Stephancin, Tim 
Aldridge 
Guests:   trustee Glen Quigley, Les Ober 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:25 p.m. after a picnic dinner. Minutes of July meeting read and 
approved with minor correction.  
 
Oberland Park: 

  
 Car Show: August 25 11:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. Mark reported that everything is ready to go. Plan to 
stuff bags Aug 20 @ 7:00p.m.  At town hall. Carol sent news releases to local papers. Carol will send 
applications to tractor drivers from last year’s event requesting they be at the car show. Les was asked 
about holding another tractor parade he is willing to coordinate. Tim will get football players to help 
with parking. Music Boosters will provide food again. Need to see if fire department or road crew can 
water down the drive way to reduce dust. Need a second porta potty 
Dog Waste Disposal 

Wayne brought dog waste post will install at trail head after the meeting. 
 
Les Ober would like permission to take a picture of the Oberland Park sign to use on business 

cards with “Oberland Maple” to show that syrup is produced from the park trees. He will make up 
business cards and syrup jugs with the logo depicting a maple leaf. He will make a mock up for 
approval. Les stated there are maples trees down that need to come out and are available for fire wood to 
those that want it. 

 
Big Tree Contest: Judy nominated one of the large American Beech Trees into Soil & Water 

Conservation District’s big tree contest. Tree was officially measured last Tuesday, waiting to hear the 
results. Winner will be recognized at their annual meeting in November. 

 
Veterans Park 
41st OVI Sept 22. Group will come the day before to set up, stay overnight then do program on 
Saturday. They could us the new flag poles to do a flag raising ceremony. Need a porta potty for 
Veterans Park for the event. Tim asked about music. Carol will check with Century Village. 
 
Silo Foundation bricks are still there.  Glen suggested they might be used to make benches. Will 
look into after the asphalt is done. Waiting on a quote from Doug Ule, does not need to go out to 
bid because cost is below require4d amount. :  
 
Next regular meeting Thursday, September 13, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at Town hall. 
 
Judy Barnhart– Newbury Park Board Secretary  


